Jim Mitrisin <jim.mitrisin@edcgov.us>

BOS Agenda 6-26-18 3 PM Time Allocation Zone 8-TIM Fees

Joe Harn <joe.harn@edcgov.us> Mon, Jun 25, 2018 at 11:21 AM
To: John Hidhal <john.hidahl@edcgov.us>, Brian Veerkamp <brian.veerkamp@edcgov.us>, Sue Novasel
<sue.novasel@edcgov.us>, Michael Ranalli <michael.ranalli@edcgov.us>, Shiva Frentzen <shiva.frentzen@edcgov.us>

Cc: Michael Ciccozzi <michael.ciccozzi@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, EDC COB
<edc.cob@edcgov.us>, James Mitrisin <jim.mitrisin@edcgov.us>, Kim Dawson <kim.dawson@edcgov.us>, Rafael Martinez
<rafael.martinez@edcgov.us>, Natalie Porter <natalie.porter@edcgov.us>, Kirk Bone <KBone@parkerdevco.com>, Debbie
Manning <debbie@eldoradohillschamber.org>, Tim Taron <ttaron@hsmlaw.com>

Dear Board Members,

The Transportation Department's recommended TIM Fee adjustment assumption removes $1.8 million of project costs
from the Zone 8 program based on the expectation that a commercial developer will "give" the County certain
improvements to Country Club Drive in EDH. That may or may not happen in the future. This assumption may be too
optimistic.

The most conservative thing to do and the best thing to do for our residents is to have the $1.8 million in costs left in the
TIM Fee computation.

| recommend that your Board direct the Transportation Department to bring back a revised proposed computation of the
Zone 8 TIM Fees as soon as is practical.

Joe Harn
Auditor-Controller
El Dorado County



